
Guild. Quilting Since 1973 . Meeting second Monday ofEach month . Sep.through May, 7:00 pm.
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EABRIC DYEING
WORKSHOP

Brenda Groelz of Phillips, Nebraska will give a work-
shop on dyeing fabrics. You will take home 12 yards of
hand dyed fabric (8 shades of 12 colors), plus you can
bring up to 4 yards of additional fabric to overdye. May
6th from 9 :00 - 5 :00 at the Antelope Park Shelter House
at approximately 29th & A is the scheduled workshop.

-Cost 
is $75 and all supplies are furnished. Bring your

own drink & lunch orBrown Baggers will be ordered.
Sign up early - class size is limited. Send SASE, form
and check to Lora Rocke, 2130 South 35, Lincoln, NE
68506 or call 402-488-167 0.
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Brenda Groelz Hand Dyeing Workshop,
May 6th

Total Cost $75.00

Sent Check, Form and SASE to:
Lora Rocke
2130 South 35th Sbeet
Lincoln, Nebraska 68506
402-288-1670

Address

I

I

QUILT APPRAISALS

It is essential that you make an appoinhnent for each
quilt that you wish to have appraised. Certified
appraiser, Edith Idleman of Decatur, Illionois will be
here April 10 and 1L. Appraisals will begin at 9:00 AM
onTuesday, April 11. Each quilt appraisal takes from
15 to 20 minutes. The charge is $25 for the first quilt,
and $20 for each subsequent quilt of the s.une owner.
The Resource Roomwillbe the scene of the appraising.
Please contact Monaleanne Easter 42T8967 for an
appoinhnent for your quilt.

CALENDAR
"Remember Me .. . Through Stitches" Omaha Quilt
Show, Apil2l-23, Westside Community Center, 108th &
Grover Streets, Omaha NE.

National Quilting Association's 26th Annual Quilt Show,
hosted by Inland Empire Quilters Guil4 lune 22-25, 1995,
RiversideConventionCenter, 3443 Orange Street, Riversi, te
California- For a show pocket and entry information, send a

self-addressed mailing label to: V. Hedrick, IEQG/NQA
Registration Information, P. O. Box 782, AnzuCA92539.
Please enclose a check for $1.25 payable to NQA 26th
Annual Quilt Show.

"Quiltin' at the Creek, 1995", June 1-30, 1995, Annas
Restaurant, Cedar Creek, Nebraska, available for viewing
by Annas guests during normal hours of operation.

CHALLENGE QUITT
Remember to bringyotrrcompleted challenge quilt to
the May meeting. We will vote by viewer's choice.
Vicky Skuodas - 826-5008.



Qurr.jr slrow'96 NEWS
The next full committee meeting for the 96 quilt show

is scheduled for Tuesday, April 11, 7:00 PM at the

Resource Room. We will be discussing the show entry

forms, auction and merchandise ideas. Vicky Skuodas

826-s008

CLASSES COMING UP

|acob's Elevator by Trudie Hughes - Saturday, April 8,

9:30 AM - 3:30 PM $25.

Colorado Log Cabin by Trudie Hughes -Sunday,
April9,1-7 PM, $25.

Fabric Dyeing by Brenda Groelz - Saturday,May 6,
g-5,975

For more information about class availability contact

Lora A. Rocke, 2130 South 35th St., Lincoln, NE 68506,

488-1.570.

LIBRARY PROIECT
The deadline for nominating your public library is

looming in the distance, May L995. Although mos! of

the LiniolnPublic Librarieshavebeennominated to - .
receive a book on quilting this summer, many of t|re '
small towns nearby have not. A number of the nearby

towns are represented in the membership of ,th"
Lincotn Quilters Guild. IiVhy not make certain that

each town library serving an LQG member gets a new

quilting book this year.

Talk with your librarian about the acceptability of a

gift book, ihen write to the Chairman of the Library

Froiect that you have done this, includitg fu Tme
and addresi of the library, the name and telephone

number of the librarian Address MonaJeanne Easter,

Chr. Library Project, 3430 South 29th St', Lincoln,

Nebraska 68502, 423-89 67 .
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Hove You Storted
Thinking qboul
Auction ltems

for 1996 Quill Show

FROM TF{E PRESIDENT

'Shrrn? Staclar
I would like to take this opportunity to tell you all how very proud I am to be a member of Lincoln Quilters

Guild and to have been able to serve as President - it truly is an honor!

We should all be proud of the wonderful ftiends and acquaintances we've made - of the quilting techniques

we've shared and learned iogettrer. The workshops we hold on the 4th Monday of each month give us an opportunity

to get to know each other and share ideas; tne CuOOe Quilt and Santas Sock projects are our community service

projects; ogr progrnms give us ideas or may even spark renewed interest in an "ongoing" project - there are so many

i"*o* to be a part of such a wopnderful group. As we bring to close this year of activities, plans are being made for

thefuture--

I hope you'll continue your support for Lincoln Quilters Guild'

S etz 1/ollnca, President

\



COMPAREYOUR DTIES

LQG $fS - You receive:

-' 
9 newsletlers

, 8 programs
Refreshments
4th Monday Workshops
Membership Book
l07o discount at some fabric & quilt shops
Library use

books, magazines, videos, templates, etc.
Free use of Resource Room

Quilt Show Reception
Friendship exchanges of:

fabric, blocks, orruments, ideas
Advance notice of quilting events
Friendship, Fellowship, Inspiration and Support

Opportunity to participate at an additional cost in:
Quilt Frame rental

Quilt Tac use
Bus Trips
National and Local Teachers' W

Cost of Some OtherActivities:
State Basketball Game
New Video Rental
Lied Center
Community Playhouse
7.N
Jazz Orchestra
Average Quilt Book
I yard of Fabric
Dinner at McDonalds
Dinner at Grisanti's
Dinner at Cornhusker

Edinrial: What a bargain we are getting.

$5.00 (1 adult, I night)
$2-3.00 (1 night)
$25-50
$15-$3s
$7.00
$10
$ls-20
$5-9
$5.00
$15.00
$30-$s0

1995-96 Dues
-I. 

tPS tp paying your dues, please fill out this form and put it into an envelope. A box will be available at the meetings' rin which to place your enveloPe, or you may send your dues to Sherry Taylor,2}2 Lakewood Dr., Lincoln, NE 58510. Yoir
membershipcardwillbeinyourmembershipbookthatwillbeavailableattheSeptembermeeting. Wehopethiswillcutdown
on the confusion and long lines at the meetings. Membership deadline is fuly 1. After this date guarantee of newsletters and
othgrmembership benefits becomes hard to predict. Please make it easier onall your committeei ttrat fy to keep track of you
and stay organized.

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD MEMBERSHIP FORM

DATE:

NAME

NEW
RENEW

ADDRESS

CIry STATE

PHONE

ZIP CODE

95-96 Membership Chairman

Sherry Taylor
202 L,akewood Dr.
Lincol-n, NE 68510

Dues $15

65 or Older gL2

Lifetime-

1. Committee interests:

Check

2. Program suggestions:

Cash



Lec MEMBERS keep 
tlYoll ing ur

Would you make Yo-Yos to fence the Calico Cupboard
craftarea at thenext yeals qgilt strow? Diginto your
scrap bags and if youwill contribute six or more, they
will look great to fence the craft area. Best of all they
willbe reused at a future date and activity.

Finished yo'yosmaybe givento joAnne Bair orMillie
Fauquet. We would really appreciate your help.

First Thursday Stitchers
Contact Sue Volkmer to find out schedule of First
Thursday Stitchers The group is working ona "Trip to
St. Louis." Whenit's completed the top willbe available
for purchase. The money will go for guitd projects and
to purchase supplies for the next top. The Cuddle Quilt
project will benefit from this top. Come ioin us.

RAFFLE QUILT
Raffle tickets for LOG CABIN STARS willbe available
at the April and May Guild nreetings for those who
wish to start selling early. A book of raffle tickets will
be given to each member in September along with the
new membership books. Elaine Nielsen 67 -1618

OVERDUE BOOKS
Someone migfrtbe waiting for thatbook that you have
checkedouL Pbaseretumyouroverduebooks. Marliss
Shelton -4rtu2ffi. \

Quiltin' at the Creek, 1995
The fifth anrrual 'Quilfin'at ttre Creek" quilt exhibit
winbe on display dudng the entire month of June at
Arura's Restaurant in Cedar Creek, Nebraska.

This year's feature is errtitled 'The Pqple Connection "
Participants in this project have been divided into
gtoups of three, with eadr quilter helping to create
three quilt tops, one for eadrmember of their group,
utilizing a variety of pqple fabrics provided by Anna.

Also on display the opening day of the extribit will be
"IVight ffight' a raffle quilt designed and made by
Joan Biasucci. Tickets are currently available for
purchase, with the proceeds donated to Airlifeline, a
national non-pro fit organization of pilots who provide
transportation without chalge to those in need of
medical trreatnrent. The drawing for this quilt willbe
held at Anna's at the dose of business on Thursday,
fune1,1995. T
Bri.g the stitdredblocks to the Aptilmeeting or sent
them in the mail to tois Wilsoru 5930 L Street, LincolrU
NE 685l0.tnkeepingwith Anna's traditioru eadr of the
pieces included in'Quilfin'at the Creek" are being
slrown in a public display for the first time.

The exhibit of about orre hundred wall quilts will be
held at Anna's Restaurant, Cedar Creek, Nebraska,
fromfune L throughfune3O, l99S,andwillbe available
for viewingby Anna's guests during nomral hours of
operation

New Annstrong Fabrics
After our big dearance sale last monttu it will be a most
welcome relief tobringa whole new gift of fabrics from
Arnrstrong Fumiture. Youwillbe pleased to note that
there are some nice l,arger pieces fuam26"x26" up to
55"x32.5". |ust think, there are 57 of ttrem.

The tvlarch sale of those old friends of fabric netted<l
$38.70 for the Cuddle Quilt project and made gifts tc
severalchurch sewingprojects aswell as a final delivery
to First PlymouthCongregational Church. ]ean Davie
-4f/8-|32,26

(4" cirde)

Make a template of this 4 inch circle
Draw on fte wrong side of the fab'ric
and qrtout

Threadyourneedlewith adouble strand
of thread

T[rn under a scant 1/4 inch seam, (iust
hrn the raw edge under).

Using a nrnning stitch sew along the
edge.

Gather and puU tight to $npe the yo-
yo. You will end up with about a 2 inch
yo-yo.

t--
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April & May Charm Squares 6"

Marilynlammers & TeriWenz - Friendstrip BlockCodnirs

For the Apit Exchnnge, "You're a child at heafi" is the tlreme for our
Aptil chann sqlrare exchange. Toy boats, baseballs, trains, dollies,
teddy bears, etc. - any fabrice thatwould appeal to a child is suitable.
Bting lots of 6" squares to trade, then take your squares to your
sewing machine and whip up a cuddle quilt top to share.

F n tlrc Apil Shout A Tell- please bring your watercolor quilts/tops to
share. These will inspire us for the May

For the Mny Exclmnge, The Watercolors are rwudng at LQG. If you've
beenwantingtomake watercolor quilt you know lrow many different
fabrics are needed. This is the perfect opportunity to increase your
watercolor fabric staslu Bring 6" squares of medium to large prinb to
trade. No calicos please.

Please Note: For both the April & May exchange we are asking that
you bdng 5' squares. As always please prewash your fabric before
cutting;

t$r

a

WORKSHOPS
April 24 &May ?2
June 26 & July 24

Mor{ringWorkshop meets at the Resource
Room at 9:3) AM. Questions call Sue
Volkmer 781-2896.

Afternoon Workshop meets 1{)0 PM at St.
lvlathew's EpiscopalChurclg 2325 South 24th
St, Questions call Mary Fuller rlSE-7834 or
Doris VonSeggern 488-8762.

Fvening Workshop meets 7:30 PM at
Heritage Pre$yterian Church, 35th & F
Sheets. Questions call Mickey Andersen

/'7 &6&-7755.

These workshops arc open to all guild
menrbers. Come and enjoy,meetnewpeople
of renew old acquaintences.

Madonna Quilt
Show

The Madonna Quilt Slrow was held
on Friday, February 24, 1995. $tar on
Miller, Millie Fauquet, Sue Volkmer
and Linda Magersetup the display
and manned the show. Eighty-one

quilts were displayed, nine of which
were from the residents and
employees of Madonna. Kari
Ronning gave a short program whidr
was attended by about 4O residents

of Madonna and LQG members. We

all had a great time and quoting one

Madonna resident, "It was great

therapy!"



TREASURER'S REPORT

Feb.1,1995 - Feb. 28,1995

Balance forward |anuary 37,1995

Merch. Sales
Library
Workshops
CuddleQuilts
RetreatOM. Q.G.
Trans from Money Mkt

Disbursements
RoomRent
Printing
Newsletter
Program
Workshop
Raffle Quilt
QuiltShowDep.
Sales Tax
Library
Merch Sales
Sec. of State
Cuddle Quilt Batt
Bank - issue checks & reg.

Total Dsbursements

Balance on hand February 28, 1995

$ 30.00
198.65

2.75
520.00

1.00
1,5.63

500.00

$ 1,258.03

$ 235.00
26.65

496.fl
M7.49
100.m
39.88

100.00
120.81

21.39
119.28
20.00
50.80
54.44

$ 858.50

1.258.03

$ 2,126.53

GROWING LIBRARY

Books tuomTHAT PATCHWORK PLACE:
Woven and Quiltedby Mary Anne Caplinger
Easy Reversible Vests by Carol Doak

The following books were received as donations at the March
meeting:

Angelsong - by Joan Vilbert
SnnII Quilts, tlrc Vaacssa-Ann Collection - by Terrece Beesley

Woodrutr& Jo Packhasr
Arncrica's Pictorial Quilts - by Caron L. Mosey
Arlusnas Quilts - by the Arkansas Quilter's Guil{ Inc.
Spilu & hla - by Donna French Collins
Thc Art of Hand Appliqd - by Laura L,ee Fritz
Tlu Cotemprary Sampler - by Katie Pasquini
Tltc Country lnve Quilt-by CfurylA. Benner & Rachel T. Pellman
Tendcr Inving Covers - by Toni Phillips and Juanita Simonich
Prairie People - by Jarji Hadley & J. Dianne Ridgley
Tltc Coutry Bridc Quilt Collection -by Cturyl A. Benner & Rachel

T. Pellman
Tltc Country Bride Quilt - by Cratg N. Heisey & Rachel T. Pellman
More Projects & Pattems - by Judy Florence
Adapting Architectural Details for Quilts - by Carol Wagner

Wednesday's Girls presented the LQG library with two copies of
Tenile Designs by Susan Meller and Joost Elffers. One copy will
remain in the Resource Room and one will be available for
checkout.

Our library was also given a copy of Wa lks Thz Fire by Stephanie
Grace Whitso-n, who is an LQG member.

-\

The guild pruchased (Jncoverings 1992 wbichincludes an articte 
-\

by KariRonning.

ENLIGHTENINGS
Quilt Exhibition

The Plainsman Museum in Aurora, Nebraska will
feature over 30 quilts in an exhibition entitled,
"ENLIGHTENINGS." The theme is "Light & Shadow
in Quilts." The show is sponsored by the Gray Wind
Publishing Co. and curatedby Brenda Groelz of Phillips,
Nebraska.

In conjunction with the quilt show, a special event
sponsored by the Nimble Thimble Quilters Guild of
Aurora, will be held on Tuesday evening, April25 at
7:30 PM when the featured speaker will be Rheinhold
MarxhauserL retired Professor of Art at Concordia
College, who will speak on "A Different Way of Seeing."
Refreshments will follow and there willbe a time for
"Show & Tell" when members of the Quilt Guild will
show made or collected quilts and quilted items.

Admission for this evening event is $3.00. Viewing
hours are 9:00-5:00 daily and 1 :00-5:00 PM on Sundays.
The museum is closed Easter Sunday. Gwen Allen,
Director, Plainsman Muesum, 210 16th, Aurora,
Nebraska.

Receipts
Dues

MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT

Balance forwardJanuary 31.,7995 $ 11598.%
Receipts

Interest
Disbursements

Trans. to checking

Balance - February 28,1995
NQAProceeds
Scholarships
LQG General Funds

$ '1.,852.24 $ 7,852.24

$ 274.29

500.00 - 500.00

$17,624.W
$ 5,152.96

491,.15

5,479.98

BIRTHDAY CI]DDLE QUILTS
There were a few pieces left (odd strips) from the
Birthday Cuddle Quilts. If you need an extra fabric or
two calllois Wilsorj4SS-5901. Bring the stitdredblocks
to the April meeting or sent them in the mail to Lois
Wilson,5930 L Sheet, Lincoln, NE 68510.

In addition a Certificate of Deposit in the amount of 95000.

l



Nzfinutes of the lWarch 7,3, 1995 LQG lVfeeti-g held
at the Serrenth Day Adrrentist Chrrrch, 7:3O 1>m

r
The Lincoln QuiltersGuildmetMarch 13, 1995 atthe Seventh' Day Adventist Church at 7:30 PM. President Sue Volhner

welcmred members and guests. Lora Rocke introduced the guest
speaker, Sharyn Craig from San Diego. Sharyn showed several of
her quilts and told stories of quilts.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed
The treasure/s report showed a balance on band int he checking
account on Feb. 28, 1995 of $274.29. Money market accounq
$ll,lU.W,NQA proceeds are $5,152.96, Scholarships $491. 15,
and LQG general funds - $5,479.98.

OLD BIISINESS:
Vickie Skuodas old about a Quilt Show meeting to be held

March 18, 1995 at the Resoruce Room. This will be National
Quilting Day and they willmake mme tags at themeeting. Afull
quilt show committee meeting will be held April 11, 1995 at 7:00
PM. The featured quilter at the show in March 19J)6 will be Jan
Stehlik. She will give a tatk at the quilt show reception. All who
have halped quilt the raffle quilt will have their names entered into
a drawing to win a miniature version of the raffle quilt. Dorma
Svoboda was pleased to announce that the quilting of the raffle
quilt should be finished this week

Morning, afternoon, and evening workshops will be the 4th
Monday orMarch n,1995.

MonaJeanne Faster brought the quilt that was made for the
production of "The Quilter" from the guild's collection of quilts.
MonaJeanne also needs to linow bow many from our guild have
quilts that they wish to have appraised on April ll, 1995. The
appraiser, Edith Idleman of Decater, IL will start at 9:00 AM. The

,r. cost fu appraisal is $25 for the first quilt, $20 for each subsquenctr ;luilt of the same owner. Articles for the Plain Printneed to get to
Charlotte with the next two days.

Kari Rorming gave a program at the quilt show tbat was held
atMadonna Care Home, February 24th. Eighty-one quilts were
hung, nine of them being fromresidents and employees of Madonna
A special thanks to all those whohelped set-up, man the show, and/
or donated your quilt to be hung. The 1992 copy of "(Jncoverings"
is now in the guild's library. Kari's paper is included in this issue.

Lora old of openings for Trudi Hughes' Saturday, April 8
(9:30 to 3:30) Jacob's Ladder class and her Sunday, April9 (1:00
to 7:00) Colorado Log Cabin Quilt class. If interested send your
registration, check, and SASE to Lora

Brenda Groelz will ocnduct a workshop of Fabric Dyeing on
May 6, 1995 from 9 to 5 at Antelope Parlc The cost will be $75.
Brendasupplies dyes and fabric. Each person willreceive 12 yards
ofhand dyed fabric and you can bring up to 4 yards of fabric to
overdye. Contact Lora for mue infonnation.
NEWBUSINESS

Budget sheets were passed out to membership for discussion
and information. We will vote on the budget at the next meeting.

The nominating committee consisting of Lois Wilson, Judy
I^ane and Pat Hackley intoduced the slate of officers fu 1995-%.
President - Linda Mager, Vice President - Marilyn Lockard,
President-Elect Becky Haynes, Treasurer - Mary Brooks, and
Secretary Celeste Higgins.

It is time to renew ou lease on the Resource Room. The Quilt
show andauctionhelp tocoverthe costfortheroom, which is used
for board meetings, cmunifiee meetings, workshops, quilting on
the raffle quilt and storage. You can contact Pat Hackley to

^ 
schedule theroom and forthekey. MillieFauquetmade the notion' bat werenew our lease forone year, motion secondedandmotion
canied.
ANNOIINCEMENTS

Linda Mager thanked the refre.shment oommifiee for the
evening. She annornced that the Guild Quilt Tac is at the Resouoe

Rom and o remind yon to pay for the srip of fasteners used wben
you borrow it.

Remember to sign up for the quilt challenge.
Retreat of 1995 will be September 29-October 1. It is being

planned by the Basic Scraps group of Lincoln.
Jean Davie has new fabric from Annstrongs.
JoAnne Bair thanked those who prepaid their membership

tonight
On Sunday, March 26 there will be a niniature Quilt and Doll

Auction in Hebron, Nebraska. A $2.m charge will get you a
dess€rt and a charrce to bid. Viewing and dessert is at 2:00 PM,
Auctim 3:00 PM. This is to be held at the Hebron kgion Club,
&42 Holdredge, Hebron, Nebraska.

Theme for the Omaha Guild Quilt Show is "Remember Me-
Through Stirches" heldFriday, April 21 (10-8), Saturday, April 22
(10{) and Sunday, Aptil23 (124).

The Guildreceiveda thankyou from the Smithsonian Institute
for our donation toward the pennanent quilt display case at the
National Museum of American History.

Mary Brooksannounced abus tripwithoutthebUltoMahoney
State Park on Saturday, AprnZ2. This will be a chance to learn of
the possibilities of the park and to explore. We need volunteers to
drive (who will need o purcbase a park sticker or day pass). You
can bring a sack lunch s eat at the buffet for around $6.00
additional. Also a Silk Ribbon Embroidery class will be offered.
MarthaLane will show you how to create daisies and forget-me-
nots. Your piece can be made into a sachet or fnamed. We need 15-
20 people at a cost of $ 12 per person. Class participants need a 4"
- 8" e,mbroidery hoop and small scissors.

Teri Wenz distributed friendship blocks to De Edgar, Sharon
Miller, Lora Rockey, Lucy Beezley, Doris Butznar, Dorothy
Duey and Sharon Minear. Nextmonthbring 6" charur squares that
will appeal to a child. These square can then be included in a cuddle
quill Terry also asks that you bring your watercolor quilts for show
and tell next month.

Lucy Beezley welcomed our visitors.
Lynn DeShon will be in charge of the QuiltandDoll Auction

at the March 96 quilt show. She is looking for 100 items to be
donated and announced that any item bringing in $100. or more
will allow the maker of that item to be entered in a special drawing
fora special gift. Pleasebave asleeve on all quilts. Lynn will have
a sign up sheet at our next meeting.

Lynn Greerplanned a special get acquainted activity forour
22nd birthday celebration. It involved strips that will bo sewn ir ;o
squares and then into cuddle quilts. Send blocks to Lois Wilson or
bring to the April meeting.

Iois Wilson presented a birthday gift to the guild - two
identicalbooks, TD(TILEDESIGNS, one is toremainpemnnently
in the library and the second for circulation. Also Elaine Peiper and
Wendy Ray won birthday door prizes.

Past Presidents of the LQG were honored with a
cmmemorative past president's pin.

Marliss Shelton announced the donation of many more books
to the guild library.

Stephanie Whitsm's first book was signed and donated to the
library.

The First Thursday Stirchers will have to reschedule their
April meeting. Conact Sue to set up a new time.

As a special gift Jean Davie annourrced that all fabric on Oe
100 table is now ftee to those who want it.

Sue adjoumed the meeting after Show and Tell.

Respectfully submitte4 Jean Ang, Secretary



Deadline For Newsletters

Please give Newsletter information to Linda Mager or
Charlotte Boe. Absolute deadline for newsletter
information is 10:00 PM of the Wednesday following
the guild meeting. Information must be in Charlotte's
hands or it's too late.

Dmdlines

June L4
August 16

September 13

Issue
Summer
September
October

Plain Print
Lincoln Quilters Guild
P.O. Box 6861.

Lincohu NE 58506
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